June 21st, 1932. Professor T. W. Cameron, Department of Zoology, University of Edinburgh. Edinburgh, Scotland. Dear Professor Cameron. I am this morning in receipt of your letter of the 8th June. The Committee met again yesterday at Macdonald College, but did little more than approve of the appropriations for completing the furnishing of the Institute. I understand that Professor Conklin has been in communication with you. I was interested in learning that he has lately returned from a visit to Prince Edward Island, where a new parasite has been found working havoe among the pregnant cows. Conklin and others who have studied the matter consider it an absolutely new fluke. You will also be interested to know that the Institute is receiving the personal interest and co-operation of the Department of Agriculture, the Province of Quebec. Regarding the staff, we decided to leave that matter to be settled when you come. Yours fai thfully. Principal.